MINUTES OF THE BOARD OF COMMISSIONERS

CITY OF SALEM KENTUCKY

HELD ON FEBRUARY 15, 2022

The meeting was called to order at the appointed time by Mayor Gary Damron. Those in attendance were Craig Dossett, Janet Hughes, Darryl Chittenden, Brandon Deboe, Bart Frazer and Donnie Willbanks.

Darryl led the Pledge to the American Flag.

Brandon opened with a word of prayer.

Guest  - None

Treasurer’s Report

Reading of Minutes: Craig made a motion; 2nd by Brandon to accept minutes from last month’s meeting. Motion carried.

Pay Bills: Darryl made a motion; 2nd by Brandon to pay the bills. Motion carried.

Noise Pollution Ordinance #22-01:  Brandon made a motion; 2nd by Darryl to accept the 2nd reading of the Ordinance #22-01 related to the prohibition of loud and unreasonable noise within the corporate city limits of Salem, KY.  With a unanimous roll call vote motion carried.

Plant Superintendent

Water License – Darit passed his Class 1 Water testing and is preparing for Wastewater testing.

Water Loss – January water loss was 16%.

Water Leaks – Main break was repaired on Maddux Avenue.

Emergency Planning – Donnie has checked into generator and fuel options in case of an emergency.  The plant currently has 2 generators but needs 2 more to accommodate all the pump stations.  Sunbelt Rentals will reserve and rent generators at a cost of $320 per day.  Midwest Terminal will sell bulk fuel to the City.  The City must first set up an account as well as purchase a portable fuel tank.  Plastic tank $1,099 and Aluminum tank is $1,175.  The Commission approved account set-ups at both Sunbelt Rentals as well as Midwest Terminals.  As funds become more available the City will look into the purchase of a portable tank.

Notice of Violation – The City received a Notice of Violation for July 2021 for inadequate PH levels.  This is being resolved with more use of the chemical Soda Ash.  Donnie also notified the Commission there will be Notice of Violations for both November and December of 2021 on Ecoli levels. Donnie states these are very common and there is nothing to be concerned about.
Commissioner’s Reports
Craig –Nothing new.
Darryl – Nothing new.

Janet – Will not be running for Commissioner in the upcoming election.

Brandon –Nothing new.

Mayor’s Reports 

PADD – Unemployment numbers are down for Crittenden and Livingston Counties.
There is a new Trails Grant Program opening up soon.  Mayor Damron asked the Commission if they felt it would be feasible to try again with this grant.  The Commission agreed it would.

Brandon made a motion; 2nd by Janet to adjourn, motion carried.

_______________________________                   _______________________________

                                                   Mayor                                                                      Clerk

